
THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN
Thomas B Gell

COMMISSIONERS
Chiton C. Below
Amy L tgnallus

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
AND SECRETARY
Debra A. Howland

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
21 S. Fruil Street Suite 10
Concord. N.H. 03301-2429

October 22, 2009

Tel (603) 271·2431

FAX (603) 271·3878

TOO Access: Relay NH
1·800-735-2964

Website:
www.puc.nh.gov

Stan Oliver
North Country Water Supply, Inc.
P.O. Box 180
Barrington, NH 03825

Re: OW 09·204, Freedom Village Condominium Association
Complaint Against North Country Water Company

Dear Mr. Oliver:

The COlllmission is in receipt oftbe attached petition from Freedom Village Condominiulll
Association, which tbe Commission is treating as a complaint filed pursuant to RSA 365: 1.
Accordingly. please answer charges in the complaint by November 6. 2009. Docket No. OW 09­
204 has been assigned for future filings in this malter.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director

Ene!.

cc: Sanford Roberts, Esq.
Wendy Chase
Docket File
Gas/Water Division
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Mark Naylor. Director
Gas and Water Division
Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, cw Hampshire 03301-2429

117 Bow Streel
PO Box 4608
POrtsmouth, NH 03802-4608
T,', (603)431-0992
Fax: (603) 431·1915
sroberts@T1verfrontlawver.com

Rc: Freedom Village Condominium Association & North Country Water Company

Dear Mr. Naylor,

Thank you for speaking with me last week. As we discussed on the telephone, please
consider this Jeller a formal complaint against North Country Water Company on behalfofthe
Freedom Village Condominium Association.

North Country Water Company supplies all of the waler for the 66 condominium units
in the Association and has done that since at least 1988. Attached arc two letters - one dated
April 21, 2009 from Wendy Chase to Stanley Oliver the owner of North Country, and his reply
dated May 11,2009. Because of his threat to shut off the water, the Association has been
paying the increased monthly rate of$30.00 per unit. Me Oliver has continued to refuse to
negotiate the rate or discuss the Association purchasing the water system.

North Country received an exemption from regulation by an Order from the PUC daled
June 26, 1995. This exemption was bas(."d upon a finding that the service was adequate and
thai there was the '"... ability of the association to negotiate directly with its water
provider...... (see Order # 21,709; DE 93-197. page 3. second paragraph). Obviously, there is
no such ability to negotiate ",;th Mr. Oliver and we feel that continued exemption from
regulation under RSA 362:4. lIS not in the public intefP.,st and it certainly is not fair to the 66
owners at Freedom Village.

You should also be aware that many. ifnot the majority of the condominium units, are
occupied seasonally and only use water for 6 months or less. In addition. because of the lack
of maintenance by North Country. the Association has had to paint and put a new mofon lhe



pump house and remove trees that grew over the water tanks to keep the rOOlS from breaching
those tanks; lbey also plow access to the pump house. all with no contribution from North
Country.

I would appreciatc it if you can advise me of the next step in the process of the PUC
addressing this situation. Any assistancc your ce or the Commissi 1· provide will be
appreciated.

SRldd
cc: Freedom Village Board
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North Country Water Supply Inc.

Wendy Chase, property manager
Great North
Malthouse Exchange
95 Brewer Lane10
Portsmouth, NH 03801 May 11, 2009

RE Freedom Village Condo

Ms Chase,

Let me simplify the billing at FVC:

1) There is no contract to review. News supplies water
The units for an annual price.

2) There is no review or discussion of the price

3) There is an outstanding balance of $5940 as of March
09. This should be paid immediately.

4) You can stall on the bill and raise as much smoke as
You wish, but I will post the system for non payment
And reduce the pressure or shut th~ water off. That
Wou'ld be appreciated on Memorial Day!

This system has worked daily since the late 1980's with
Very few pr!}hfems. let's not get into trouble! I strongly
Suggest you pay the bill and move on!

Regards,

Stan Oliver

Post Office Box 180 .. Barrington, NH 03825
Rte. 125 & Pinkham Rd' Lee, NH 503-858-7200


